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RECIPIENT OF 2017 PRINCIPAL’S AWARD 

 
Holden Stubbs for an exceptional first year at high school. 
Outstanding academic achievement across all subjects. 
High level sporting participation, including state finalist at Under 15s Basketball. 
Positive work ethic, sustained curiosity for learning and excellent contribution 
to cohesion within the classroom 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO YEAR 12 STUDENTS 

WHO HAVE EARNT A PLACE ON THE NESA 

DISTINGUISHED ACHIEVERS HONOUR ROLL AND THEIR TEACHERS 

 
Students Teachers 

 

Tegan Austin Denise Alchin 

Hugh Churchwell Deidre Bacon 

Angus Croak (Year 10) Lyn Bailey 

Kate Knight Sheree Burnham 

Matilda Lugg Natascha Gehrke 

Sarah Parry Monica Green 

Hannah Rose Ryan Hardie-Porter 

Brandon Skewes Craig Hundle 

Robert South Travis Mackay 

Donovan Taylor Jennie Mildenhall 

Troy Wallekers Mikaela Mead 

Marcus Woschitzka  
 
Patti Kearns  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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UNIFORM SHOP HOURS IN JANUARY 

 
Please note the dates and times the uniform shop will be open in January prior to Term 1 2018.  
 

THERE WILL BE ABSOLUTELY NO SALES ON MONDAY 29TH JANUARY 2018 
 
Monday 22nd to Thursday 25th January – 9.00 am to 2.00 pm 

Friday 26th January – CLOSED 

Monday 29th January – CLOSED 

Tuesday 30th January – 8.30 am to 3.30 pm (first day for Year 7 students) 

 
CANTEEN 

 
First up we must say a huge thank you to the volunteers who help out in the canteen. One lady in 
particular, Denise Burley, has volunteered for the past four years and always helped the children 
with cake stalls (best cupcakes ever I’m told), eisteddfods and “On Show”. The ladies in the canteen 
are going to miss you Denise and we wish you well. 
 
We also say goodbye to Ros who has been with us for the past 18 months and we are grateful for 
the contribution she has made. The permanent part-time position left vacant by Ros will be 
advertised in The Coffs Advocate in late January or you can email a request for an information 
pack chhspandc@gmail.com. 
 
The canteen price list is being revised and customers will notice a slight increase in some items 
next year. The new menu is published at the back of this newsletter. 
 
We are in the process of implementing the Healthy School Canteen Strategy announced by the 
Premier to assist with combating childhood obesity. Customers will see some gradual changes in 
what is available for sale prior to the compliance deadline of 2019.  
 

GOODBYES 

 
The P&C invites you to come along to any of our meetings held in the school library at 7.00 pm on 
the first Monday of the month during school terms. Our next meeting will be held on 5th January 
2018. We look forward to seeing new parents there! We are losing four of our regular, long-serving 
P&C members next year so there will be a tinge of sadness and heaps of big thank you hugs when 
we farewell Sally Bryant, Leanne Bourke, Deanne Parker and Jenny Woschitzka. Hopefully we will 
have lots of new mums and dads join our group next year bringing with them an injection of fresh 
ideas.  
 

THANK YOU 

 
A huge thanks to our President Sally Bryant, Treasurer Karen Bryant and Secretary Rebecca 
Hulbert, who kept the ship on course over the past year and who gave up so much of their time, 
not forgetting the remainder of the executive, canteen committee and P&C members. Thanks also 
to canteen manager Michelle Waugh who does an amazing job, wonderfully supported by Amanda 
Langfield, Ros Rose and Maryanne Spiteri. 

  

P&C REPORT 

mailto:chhspandc@gmail.com
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ACHIEVEMENTS 

 
Apart from contributing funds for things like water coolers around the school, the scooter rack, 
music stand banners and the new timber furniture at the entrance, the P&C also supports students 
directly. This is by way of donating the book vouchers for the end of year presentation, uniforms 
for the SRC and financial assistance for students representing the school in academic, artistic and 
sporting endeavours. We also contributed $3,000 towards the cost of the Exodus buses. That’s 
well over $20,000 worth! 
 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS 

 
The P&C would like to thank Ms Kearns, Deputy Principals Ms Burnham and Mr Henry, along with 
the fantastic, enthusiastic team of teachers and staff for allowing and encouraging us to take an 
active role in the school as more than fundraisers. 
 
We wish you all a happy and safe holiday. 
 
 
Paul Covington 
PUBLICITY OFFICER 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 
 
 
As the year draws to a close, I would like to take this opportunity to say thank you to all of our 
families for a wonderful year.  2017 has been an amazing year with so many success stories and 
I am immensely proud of our students for their willingness to take opportunities and make them a 
success. 
 
One of these opportunities has been our recent EOYIE event. EOYIE stands for End Of Year 
Interest Electives and this year has again given our students and staff lots of wonderful 
experiences that have enriched our final week. Two of the highlights would have to be the 
students travelling to Brisbane to experience the wonderful GOMA while at the other end, a group 
of students had the amazing experience of a three day camp at the Gorge. While the feedback 
for this week continues to be positive, as always, if you would like to make any suggestions about 
how we could improve the activity, please make contact with the school. 
 
I would like to also take this opportunity to wish you all a safe and happy Christmas and New 
Year. 
 
 
 
Nick Henry 
RELIEVING DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
(YEARS 7, 9 & 11) 

  

FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

P&C REPORT 
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DATE 

 

 

EVENT 

  
  

Monday 
29th January 2018 

 
Teachers return to school – this is a pupil free day 

  
  

Tuesday 
30th January 2018 

 
1st day of Term for Years 7, 11 and 12 students 

  
  

Wednesday 
31st January 2018 

 
1st day of Term for Years 8, 9 and 10 students 

  
  

Tuesday 
6th February 2018 

 
Coffs Harbour High School Swimming Carnival 

  
  

Monday 
12th February 

 
School Photo Day 

  
  

Monday 
19th February 

 
Catch-up School Photo Day 

  
  

Monday 
5th March 

 
Year 7 Vaccinations 

  
  

26th – 28th March Year 7 Great Aussie Bush Camp 
  
  

Friday 
30th March 

 
Good Friday – Public Holiday 

  
  
  

Monday 
2nd April 

 
Easter Monday – Public Holiday 

  
  

Last day of 
Term 1 

 
Friday 13th April 2018 

 
 

  

IMPORTANT DATES 
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ALL SCHOOLS TRANSITION DAY 

 
On 5th December, Coffs Harbour High School was home to the All Schools Transition Day for the 
incoming Year 7 students. Next year’s cohort now is totalling approximately 223 students with the 
creation of eight Year 7 classes, a new record for total Year 7 enrolments at Coffs Harbour High!  
 
Across the course of the day, the new students had opportunities to engage in a variety of mini 
lessons designed by the teachers at Coffs High.  
 
Each student had the opportunity to engage in: 
 

 English  Drama  History  Mathematics 

 Science  Music  Technology  Sport 

 
Students enjoyed a barbeque lunch on the day, giving them the opportunity to meet new friends in 
the process. Year 9 peer leaders proved invaluable providing support and guidance to the new 
students when needed. The day went off smoothly and I would like to say a huge thank you to all 
staff and students who made the day a success. 
 
 
Kyle MacDonald 
SCIENCE TEACHER AND 2018 YEAR 7ADVISER 
 

 
  

YEAR 7 2018 TRANSITION DAY 
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YEAR 7 2018 TRANSITION DAY 
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GIRLS FROM YEARS 7 – 10 PAINT TOILET DOORS 

 

  

CAPA FACULTY 
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CAPA FACULTY 

 



9  CHHS NEWSLETTER 2017/09 

 
 
 
 
 

 
YEAR 8 GROUP CHALLENGE 

TEAMS RISE TO THE 

OCCASION! 

 
Congratulations to the 40 amazing students 
who took part in this year’s Group Challenge. 
Although many were tired from the “Wet ‘N’ 
Wild” reward excursion, Friday 1st December 
saw them ready to share their work with the 
school community, family and judges.  
 
Throughout the day students presented their 
research, products and ideas on a wide 
variety of topics. Some groups raised 
awareness of ecological and social issues 
and raised money for charities such as World 
Wildlife Fund and Coffs Coast Shelter. 
Others had taken on the challenge to 
improve our school, with ideas ranging from 
an App for new students to find their way 
around the school, to the benefits of solar 
power for our school or ways to renovate our 
school hall. 
 
Creativity abounded and the audience were 
treated to the chance to buy hand-made 
bags, Panda socks, food, bath products for 
sensitive skin, student-written newspapers, 
recipe books, as well as the opportunity to 
play an original computer game made by one 
of our teams. 
 
Throughout the past two terms, it has been a 
pleasure to work with these students and 
watch them develop their skills in important 
areas such as teamwork, critical and creative 
thinking. I would like to congratulate them all 
and thank the staff and community for 
supporting such a worthwhile learning 
opportunity. 
 
 
 
Julie Roberts 
YEAR 8 GROUP CHALLENGE 
COORDINATOR 
RELIEVING HEAD TEACHER ENGLISH 

  

ENGLISH FACULTY 
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ARTICLE BY MIRANDA THOMAS (YEAR 9) 

YOUTH PARLIAMENT IN SYDNEY 

 
Recently, I was given the opportunity to attend the inaugural Children's Week NSW Youth 
Parliament, organised by the YMCA and the Advocate for Children and Young People (ACYP). 
This two-day event took place in Sydney. One representative from Year 7 - 9 from each of the 93 
electorates across NSW was selected to represent their electorate, so all together approximately 
93 students were in attendance. I flew from Coffs and together with students from all over NSW, 
met at the ACYP Office in Sydney. Initially everyone was a little nervous, with so many unfamiliar 
faces, but we soon found out we had no reason to be nervous. Everyone was enthusiastic and 
friendly and I met so many lovely people from all over the state. The staff and volunteers who were 
part of this event were extremely helpful and we even met Lucy Turnbull, Malcolm Turnbull's wife, 
who told us about the Greater Sydney Commission and their role in our future. 
 
We were organised into groups based on the topics we thought were of most importance to young 
people, such as bullying, drugs and alcohol. I was put in the Environment group and together, we 
had to write a speech around this topic to present to Parliament the next day. After spending a lot 
of the time meeting people and laughing and exchanging differences in school life, we got to work. 
There are so many issues concerning the environment, so we decided to focus on ideas that the 
NSW Parliament could act on, such as banning the use of lightweight plastic bags and educating 
youth on the importance of this issue. We each prepared a two minute speech and I was fortunate 
enough to address the plastic bag ban with a new friend I met who was from Bellingen. All groups 
furiously worked on their speeches until we were taken to our accommodation for the night.  
 
The next morning everyone hastily put on their school uniforms and added a few extra tweaks to 
their speeches. We were all a mix of nerves and excitement. Back on the bus we got, and arrived 
at the NSW Parliament, where we were shown into a beautiful room with wooden panels and 
bookshelves thick with books. There we had a snack and heard from people from Parliament and 
the ACYP; following this, we entered the Green House of Representatives, or the ‘bear pit’ as it's 
known. A small introduction from Taylor Martin (a member of the Legislative Council), and the first 
ever Youth Parliament started.  
 
It was so amazing to hear these insightful speeches and views from children my age, and the 
Environment group was lucky enough to speak in front of Justin Field, a Member of the Legislative 
Council for the Greens Party. Throughout the day we heard from Jihad Dib, the Shadow Minister 
for Education and fortunately enough, Andrew Fraser, the representative for our electorate Coffs 
Harbour, was in the building at the time so my friend from Bellingen and I were 
invited to his office where we met him and spoke to him about the issues we 
felt passionate about and were told of some of his ideas for the Coffs 
Harbour region. To sum it all up, this was an experience that I will never 
forget. I met so many wonderful people and expanded my knowledge on 
the ways of Parliament and issues important to young people. 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tXzlN3RIC2s&feature=youtu.be 
 
 
 
Miranda Thomas 
YEAR 9 STUDENT 

  

ENGLISH FACULTY 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tXzlN3RIC2s&feature=youtu.be
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Mr Justin Field, MLC, Member of The Greens 

speaking with participants at the NSW Youth Parliament 

 
  

ENGLISH FACULTY 
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YEAR 7 HISTORY 

 
This semester some of our Year 7 History classes have been studying Ancient Egypt. We had a 
great time mummifying apples – we followed a 'mummifying recipe' peeled and carved our apples 
with faces and then gave them a name, we measured the height and circumference. We then 
waited two weeks and observed the results. It was amazing (and gross) the apples had reduced 
approximately ¾ in size and lost all of their moisture. 
 

 
 
 
As part of our major projects we created Ancient Egypt dioramas, a lot of time and effort was put 
into these and the results were outstanding! 
 

 
 

  

HSIE/LANGUAGES FACULTY 

 



13  CHHS NEWSLETTER 2017/09 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

THE ENVIRONMENTAL REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL 

 
To end a very productive year the ERC conducted our annual Coffs Creek Clean Up. 12 students, 
along with Ms Bonney and the assistance of Clark Webb from Wajaana Yaam Adventure Tours, 
set out to collect as much rubbish from the mangrove, sand and recreational areas as we could. 
We spent a few hours plucking rubbish that included an old flip phone, plastics, rusted boat parts, 
fishing line, old cordial bottles and much more. We liaised with the Coffs Harbour City Council 
Waste Department for our rubbish to be collected. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

HSIE/LANGUAGES FACULTY 
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Three members of the ERC attended the first ever 'Youth Environment Council Congress' at Orara 
High School. Three schools were involved along with representatives from OzGreen, The 
Environmental Education Centre and The Coffs Harbour City Council's Sustainability Department. 
We spent the day workshopping, discussing biodiversity, meditating, enjoying a waste free lunch 
and discussing future endeavours that our young environmental leaders will be part of. 
 
 

 
 

Pictured with Sue Lennox from OzGreen are three ERC students 

L-R:  Calman Campbell, Abi Lonergan and Abbey Pennington 

 
 
 
 
Kristal Bonney 
HSIE TEACHER 
ENVIRONMENT REPRESENTATIVE COMMITTEE COORDINATOR 

  

HSIE/LANGUAGES FACULTY 

 



15  CHHS NEWSLETTER 2017/09 

 
 
 
 
 

 
YEAR 10 GET YOUR FEET WET 

BELLINGEN FIELDWORK EXCURSION 

 
Recently, Ms Webb, Mr Donald and Mr Venn were lucky enough to accompany the Year 10 Get 
Your Feet Wet class to Bellingen to study fresh water river systems. A great time was had by all, 
with a day spent on the water in canoes, including a guided tour and orienteering treasure hunt 
with Bellingen Canoe Adventures. Students were taught the history and geography of the local 
area, and Cameron, Luke and Ben even caught (and released) a fish! At Coffs High, we are so 
lucky to be right on the coast, so it was an incredible experience for our students to experience 
and interact with a fresh water system, and a different part of Gumbaynggirr country. 
 
 
Fiona Webb 
TEACHER – HSIE/LEARNING AND SUPPORT – ABORIGINAL PROGRAMS 
 

  

HSIE/LANGUAGES FACULTY 
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MATHEMATICS COMPETITIONS 

 
This year at Coffs Harbour High School we participated in both the Australian Mathematics 
Competition (AMC) and the University of NSW ICAS Mathematics Competition. 
 
The results are in and congratulations go to all entrants. All who participated received their 
certificates at year assemblies this term. 
 
In AMC awards are based on the following criteria: 
 
A High Distinction Certificate is awarded to a student who has not received a higher award but is 
in the top 3% of their year and region. 
 
A Distinction Certificate is awarded to a student who has not received a higher award but is in the 
top 20% of their year and region. 
 
A Credit Certificate is awarded to a student who has not received a higher award but is in the top 
55% of their year and region. 
 
The Proficiency Certificate is awarded to a student who has not received a one of the above, but 
who has nonetheless received a satisfactory score indicating satisfactory competence at 
mathematics and problem solving with mathematics. 
 
In the AMC our top recipients were: 
 

Elicia Bull     Year 7  Credit 

Sam Woolford    Year 7  Distinction 

Zayn Pike    Year 8  Credit 

Sebastian Thomas   Year 8  Distinction 

Oscar Woolford  Year 8  High Distinction 

Luke Austin   Year 10 Distinction 

Angus Croak   Year 10 Credit 

Matthew Knight  Year 10 Credit 

Kiara Knight    Year 10 Credit 

 
 
All other AMC entrants received the Proficient Certificate. 
 
 
The ICAS Competition has a different set of criteria for its awards:  
 
The High Distinction Certificate is awarded to the top 1% of participants. 
  
The Distinction Certificate is awarded to the next 10%. 
 
The Credit Certificate is awarded to next 25%. 

  

MATHEMATICS FACULTY 
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Our top performers in this competition were: 
 

Elicia Bull   Year 7   Credit  

Sam Bleechmore  Year 7  Credit 

Kye Grant   Year 7  Credit 

Emily Nielsen   Year 7  Credit 

Jake Whiley   Year 7  Credit 

Sam Woolford    Year 7  Distinction 

Zayn Pike    Year 8  Distinction 

Sebastian Thomas   Year 8  Credit 

Oscar Woolford  Year 8  High Distinction 

Matthew Knight  Year 10 Credit  

Kiara Knight    Year 10    Credit 

Annabel Easson  Year 10 Credit 

Harrison Gregorovic  Year 10 Credit 

Angus Miller    Year 10  Credit 

Angus Tedeschi  Year 10 Credit 
 
Both Mathematics Competitions will run again next year with hopefully more entrants. 
 
All entrants enjoyed a pizza lunch as a celebration on Thursday 7th December. 
 
Forms for both competitions will come out early Term 1 in 2018. 
 
 

Mathematics Enrichment 

 
As a result of the high flyers in Years 7 and 8 in both the AMC and ICAS, we were able to run a 
Mathematics Enrichment Group to delve further into problem solving needed for such competitions. 
This opportunity came about thanks to Mr Kitch Morris, a former Head Teacher Mathematics from 
Coffs Harbour High School, who ran the group. 
 
Some feedback from the students about this experience were: 
 
“Maths with Mr Morris was a fun and exciting challenge” – Zayn Pike 
 
“Enrichment Maths with Mr Morris was a great experience. I always looked forward to Friday’s 
when we had it” – Georgie Kuchel 
 
“The Enrichment Maths classes were enjoyable and I learnt a lot” – Elicia Bull 
 
“The Maths Enrichment program with Mr Morris was very worthwhile and enjoyable. I think it 
should run again, if that’s possible” – Oscar Woolford 
 
“Maths with Mr Morris was fun and I learnt a lot in that time” – Sebastian Thomas 
 
 
 
Angela Kellahan 
RELIEVING HEAD TEACHER MATHEMATICS 

  

MATHEMATICS FACULTY 
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MATHEMATICS FACULTY 
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THE BIG BANANA STILL ROCKS! 

 
Another fantastic day in paradise at the Big Banana. Fifty two students attended the PDHPE Big 
Day Out and had a ball. The first stop was the Giant Slide, where students got to test out their 
speed and race each other down the "humpy" slide. The group then split into two groups to try out 
the Toboggan rides and Mini Golf Course. No brake was used on the Toboggans and a full 18 
holes were played. Lunch and water slides was next with the favourite being the "Kamikaze" and 
the tube ride. In the afternoon the two groups swapped over the Mini Golf and Toboggan ride.  
 
Thank you to all students whose manners and behaviour made it a pleasure for Mr Valentine and 
Mrs Pearce to accompany this group. 
 
Jennifer Pearce 
PDHPE TEACHER 
 

  

PDHPE FACULTY 
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CHINESE DUMPLINGS 

 
The Year 9 Food Glorious Food Cooking class made Dumplings with the aid of two Chinese 
teachers and the Year 9 100 hour Chinese Class. The class had two choices of dumplings: 
Vegetarian or Pork and Cabbage, with a spicy dipping sauce. The classes used traditional Chinese 
ingredients such as Pork Mince, Chinese cabbage and Shaoxing Rice Wine. We also made our 
own dough to wrap them. The classes also learnt the traditional Chinese folding technique.  
 
The dumplings took around 75 minutes for prepare and cook. They were so delicious but we 
accidentally made too many, but we still managed to eat them all. (Hěn hǎo – very good). 
 
 
 
Ethan, Jimmy, Dean and Luke 
YEAR 9 FGF CLASSES 

  

TAS FACULTY 
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YEAR 7 ~ MONSTERS 

 
Within the Year 7 ‘Monsters’ unit this year we have seen many creatively designed projects. These 
Monsters start with inspiration drawn from a variety of sources and initial ideas are hand drawn and 
computer generated.  
 
The project of Clover Bourne from 7TM2 Textiles Technology, demonstrates thorough design skills 
with a high level of creativity. Clover is to be commended on her efforts!  
 
 
Carly Murray 
TAS TEACHER 
 

 
 

  

TAS FACULTY 
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2018 AUSTRALIAN JUNIOR (SCHOOLS) 

SLALOM AND WHITEWATER CHAMPIONSHIPS 

 
Tara Everson (Year 9) will be representing Coffs Harbour High School at the 2018 Australian 
Canoe Slalom Championships to be held 4th to 12th January 2018 in Eildon, Victoria. 
 
We wish Tara all the very best of luck in the events she will be competing in and we look forward 
to hearing her results. 
 
 
 
Jennifer Pearce 
PDHPE TEACHER 
 
 

 
 

  

SPORT 
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UNDER 15'S NETBALL GALA DAY 

 
The Under 15's Netball Team travelled to Woolgoolga on 10th November to compete in the Zone 
Knockout Gala Day. In the first round we were due to play against Bellingen High and we won on 
a forfeit. In our second game we came up against Toormina High. The girls played a great game, 
considering the Toormina team towered over them in height. Unfortunately, we lost the game 26-
6. In the third round we played a consolation game against Grafton. 
 
Thank you to all of the girls who showed sportsmanship and team morale and the parents for their 
support. 
 
 
Jennifer Pearce 
PDHPE TEACHER 
 

 
 
 

Back row L-R:  Tayah Howell, Aleisha Mavin, Ava Chadwick, Grace Miller, Bronte Lees 

Front row L-R:  Hayley Milne, Emily McCann, Zoe Donaldson, Say Mu, Jaymie Atkinson 

 
 

  

SPORT 
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JACOB WINS A NSW SPORTING BLUE AWARD 

 
 
Congratulations to Jacob Ford (Year 11) on receiving a NSW Sporting Blue award for his 
performance in School Squash this year. 
 
Jacob won the NSW Combined High Schools Championship in June and represented NSW in the 
Annual Trans-Tasman Challenge between Queensland, New Zealand and NSW Combined High 
Schools. 
 
Well done Jacob. 
 
 

 
  

SPORT 
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NORTH COAST CHS SURF LIFESAVING CARNIVAL 

 
Jorja Welch, Hayley Fischer and Cloe Nolan participated in the North Coast CHS Surf Lifesaving 
Carnival held at Bonny Hills on Wednesday 1st December. Large swells presented challenging 
conditions for both surfing and surf lifesaving events. 
 
All three girls represented Coffs Harbour High School to the highest standard not only winning the 
vast majority of their age group events in the water and on the sand, but also coming home with 
U13s Age Champion: Jorja Welch, U14s Age Champion: Hayley Fischer, and Jorja Welch winning 
Athlete of the Competition. 
 
It's exceptional to see such a dominant performance girls. Well done!' 
 
 
 
Ryan Twigg 
PDHPE TEACHER 
 
 

 
 

L-R:  Cloe Nolan (Year 7), Jorja Welch (Year 8) and Hayley Fischer (Year 8) 

  

SPORT 
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SCHOOL BASED APPRENTICE OF THE YEAR 

 
Congratulations to Blake Hall who was recently named the Novaskill Apprentice of the Year. Blake 
is completing a School Based Apprenticeship with Senki Electrical whilst also completing Year 12. 
 

 
 

 
COFFS HARBOUR HIGH SCHOOL CAREERS EXPO 

 
Coffs Harbour High School held the second annual Careers 
Expo at the school, hosted by Year 10 students. Students 
researched and then promoted an occupation of their 
choosing to students in Years 8 and 9. Occupations 
highlighted included flight attendant, hairdresser, childcare 
worker and detective, whilst other small groups decided to 
highlight industry areas such as entertainment and retail. The 
students put in a significant amount of work and pooled their 
resources to produce a fun and educational day for younger 
students. (More photos over). 
 
 
 
 
Dionne Court 
CAREERS ADVISER 

  

CAREERS 
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BREAKFAST MENU SANDWICHES & ROLLS 

Toasted Sandwich Cheese $1.00 S/W Vegemite & Cheese $1.50 

Toast Sandwich Ham & Cheese $2.00 S/W or Roll Salad & Meat $4.50 

Toast S/wich Ham Cheese Tomato $2.50 S/W or Roll Egg & Lettuce $2.50 

Toast S/wich Chicken Cheese Sauce $2.50 S/W or Roll Salad $4.00 

Hash Browns (each) $0.60 TOASTED SANDWICHES 

Cheese & Bacon Rolls $2.00 Chicken or Ham W/cheese, Sauce etc $3.50 

Cup of Milo in Milk $2.00 Cheese  $1.50 

Hot Milo (Winter Only) $2.00 Cheese & Tomato $2.00 

Bacon & Egg Roll or Wrap $3.50 LAVASH 

HOT FOOD Salad $4.00 

  Ham & Salad $4.50 

Healthy eating Sausage roll $2.00 Chicken & Avocado $4.50 

Sausage Roll Small $2.00 Chicken & Salad $4.50 

Vegetable roll $4.00 Satay or Teriyaki Chicken & Salad $4.50 

Garlic Bread $1.50 Chicken Caesar $5.50 

Mamee Noodle Cup $2.00 Chicken Lett Mayo $3.50 

Pie Vege Mornay $4.00 SALAD 

Spinach & Fetta  Roll $4.00 Salad Tub $5.00 

Spinach Ricotta Roll $3.50 Salad Tub with Ham or Chicken $5.50 

Pie Chunky Steak $4.00 FRUIT 

Healthy eating steak pie  $4.00 Fruit Salad Small $2.50 

Pie Snack $2.00 Yoghurt with Fruit &/or Muesli $2.50 

Gluten free sausage roll $4.50 Piece of Fruit $1.00 

Pie Cheese & Bacon $4.00 SUSHI 

Pie Traveller Beef $3.50 Platters and rolls assorted $3.50 

Pie Traveller Cheese & Bacon $3.50   
Hot Dogs (Wednesday only ) $2.00 DRINKS 

Hot Dogs w/Cheese & Mustard $3.00 Juice  Fruit Box / Popper  $1.00 

Pizza Rounda $2.00 Daily Juice Screw Top 500ml $3.00 

Pizza Slab $3.00 Daily Juice  500ml Pop Top $3.00 

Chicken & Corn Rolls $1.50 Berri Juice L/L 350ml Assorted $2.50 

Nachos (Thursdays) $5.00 Daily Juice  375ml $3.00 

Chicken Goujons  8 for $3.50 Iced Coffee 600ml $4.00 

BURGERS & WRAPS Up & Go - Choc/Strawberry 250ml $2.00 

Hamburger $5.00 Milk Flavoured 300ml $2.00 

Cheeseburger $4.50 Milk Flavoured 500ml $4.00 

Chicken Burger $3.50 Milk — 1 litre $3.00 

Sweet Chilli Chicken/avo/cheese $5.00 Milk 600ml $2.00 

Sweet Chilli Chicken Wrap $4.00 Nippy’s Milk 375ml $3.50 

Plain Chicken Wrap $4.00   

Chicken Caesar Wrap $5.50   

Chicken & Gravy Roll $4.00 Water 600ml $1.00 

Caesar Wrap  $5.50 Pump Water 750ml $3.50 
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BURGERS & WRAPS (continued) STATIONERY 

Crispy Breast Nuggets  8 for $3.50 48 page exercise book $0.60 

Chicken Wing Things  3 for $3.50 128 page exercise book $1.00 

CAKES 96 Page Music Book $1.50 

Cookies $1.00 A4 128 Page Math Grid Book $2.00 

Apple Pie Nana’s Lite $2.00   

ICE CREAMS A4 64 page Binder Book $0.80 

Maxibon $4.00 A4 192 page Maths Binder Book $3.50 

Zooper Dooper Ice Sticks $0.50 A4 96 page Binder Book $1.00 

Paddle Pop $1.50 A4 128 page Binder Book $1.20 

Frozen Thickshake $3.50 A4 192 page Binder Book $1.50 

Magnum $3.50 Presentation Folder $3.00 

Paddle Pop Icy Twist $1.00 Visual Art Diary $5.00 

Frozen Popper Juice $1.20 A4 Binder 4 ring $4.50 

Paddle Pop Cyclone $2.20 A4 Refill Loose Leaf Packet 50 $1.50 

Calippo Mini $1.00 A4 Dividers 5 Tab PVC $1.50 

Quelch Fruit Tubes $0.50 Manilla Folders $0.50 

Frozen Yoghurt $2.00 Plastic Sleeves Packet 10 $1.00 

Milo & IceCream $1.50 Textbook Clipcases $5.50 

Ice Mony 65ml $1.00 Eraser $1.00 

SNACKS Plastic Ruler $1.00 

Grain Waves 28g $1.00 Protractor $1.00 

Snack size Potato Chips $1.00 Compass $1.00 

Popcorn $0.50 Pencil Sharpener $1.00 

J.J Snacks 20g $1.00 Glue Stick $1.50 

Pringles Snack Size $3.00 Pencils lead HB, 2HB, 4HB $0.50 

Mamee Noodle Snack 25g $0.60 Biros $0.50 

Mamee Rice Stick Vegie 20g $0.60   

UNIFORMS   

Girls Taylored Shorts $35.00 Coloured Pencils $3.00 

Skirts Zip Pocket $43.00 Scissors $2.00 

Girls Blouse Senior /Junior $30.00 Apron $10.00 

Boys Shirt Senior $30.00 Calculators FX 82 AU Plus $25.00 

Boys Shirt Junior $30.00 Flash Drive — 8GB $10.00 

Fleecy School Jumper $35.00 Book Packs — Year 7 $85.00 

Fleecy School Jacket W/Pocket $40.00 Book Pack — Years 8 to 12 $15.00 

Knitted School Jumper $45.00 UNIFORMS (continued) 

Grey Shorts $35.00 School Tie $15.00 

Sports Shorts (unisex) $25.00 Scarves $10.00 

Sports Shirt (unisex) $33.00 Sports Bag $35.00 

Bucket Hat $15.00 For all enquiries or to volunteer, 

please call Michelle on 6652 4637 School Cap $15.00 
 

Please note:  Prices are correct at time of printing but may be subject to change. 
 

until next time 
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